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BUDGET CUT, ELECTION SET SEPT. 17 -- Lane Community College's budget committee acted
relatively quickly last night in slashing nearly a quarter million dollars from the
college's tax requirements for next year, and then just as promptly approved the 1974-75
budget at the total of $9.9 million. Only Board member Jim Martin voted against the two
motions, continuing his stand in favor of cuts from the contingency fund and in opposition
to cuts from the general fund.

In all, $243,660 was trimmed from local tax requirements leaving a balance of $576,449
outside the six percent limitation to be sought Sept. 17. Reductions in revenues for next
year include the $243,660 in local tax monies, $45,000 in federal FTE, $25,300 in net
working capital, and $28,589 in "transfers in". There will be an increase of $182,610

in tuition. Meanwhile, reductions in expenditures include a little over $7,000 from the
office of instruction, $44,556 from instructional departments(amounting to one percent) ,
$22,168 in student services departments, $20,000 in college facilities, and a total of
$80,000 in reserve for capital outlay (which includes $45,000 from the veterans' cost of
instruction account). The new tax request will mean a tax rate of about $1.59 per
thousand, or a ten cent reduction from the $1.69 tax level recommended on July 9.

In other business the Board:

* pefused to accept either of the two bids on the new maintenance building, agreeing with
Bill Cox and the building's architects that the bids were far too high. Instead, the
Board agreed to allow the architects to study a variety of options, including hiring a
contractor for cost plus a fee and negotiating with contractors item by item.

* listened to architects predict that the Siuslaw Skills Center could run as much as
$65,000 over estimates if modifications weren't made. The Board approved several
adjustments, primarily deletion of two bays in the mecahnics area, some storage space,
and a switch from a wood floor with crawlspace to a concrete slab. Later, the Board put
the possibility of a wooden floor (which would allow more flexibility) back in with an
extra $12,000 in construction funds.



* hired a new dean of business operations.

NEW DEAN HIRED -- Anthony D. (Tony) Birch, assistant director of the budget and fiscal
policy division of the state department of higher education, has been hired as the new

dean of business operations.

He replaces Jerry Fischer who has returned to private business in South Dakota. Birch,
34, graduated from OSU in 1962 with a B.S. in business administration and has received
an M.S. from OSU in 1969, and a Masters in business administration from the University of
Washington in 1964. He has worked for Boeing, the U of W, Linn-Benton CC, OSU, and has

been at his present position since last October.

He is included in Who's Who in the West

and a member of the state department of higher education computer network planning team.

SCULPTURE PRESENTATION -- A wood relief sculpture by Hugh Townley, one of the sculptors
in the summer symposium, will be presented to the college today at 4 p.m. in the main

gallery of the art department.

SCHAFER ON BOARD -- President Schafer has been named to the University of Oregon College
of Education board of visitors. The board meets regularly with U of 0 educators and
administrators to discuss matters relating to professional education in Oregon. Schafer

is one of 11 members on the board.

BUDGET MEETINGS SET -- Student government budget meetings are scheduled for today, tomorrow
and Tuesday from 1-4 p.m. in Adm. 202. The meetings are open.

VOTER REGISTRATION -- Monday through Thursday, 10-11 a.m., in the Student Awareness Center.

CLASSIFIED

DUPLEX TO SHARE -- 2 bdrms., avail. in nice
large 3 bdrm. duplex with fireplace and
deck. Call Jeff at 686-1950 'til 1 a.m.

WANTED -- Looking for a 3 or 4 bedroom
older house in SE Eugene. We have cats but
no dogs. Need to have it avil. now or
around Sept. 15 Any leads would be
appreciated. Call Mary, ext. 316 or 311.

FOR SALE -- 1972 Kawaskai 500; 2,000 original
miles; like new. $850. Also 1973 Datsun
pickup with extras, $1995. Call Phyllis at
ext. 215 or 895-2763 (Creswell) evenings.

WANT TO BUY -- Used bike, reasonable, for
11-year-old visiting grandaughter. Leads
on bikes also appreciated. Call Eva,
ext. 225, or 687-9029 evenings.

FOR SALE -- 24,000 BTU Frigidaire wall
air conditioner, $200. Call 344-6162.

FREE -- Kitten, long gray fuzzy hair.
Very cute face, green eyes, short tail,
squeeky voice. Lovable. Housebroken.
Call Robin, ext. 244, or 689-3709 or
345-3747.

FOR SALE -- 35mm camera, $25. Complete
Poloroid camera set, $50. Call Judy,
ext. 218.

EMPLOYMENT

OFF CAMPUS -- Director LRC at Ft. Steilacoom
CC; instructor air conditioning, librarian
instructor at Pinal Cnty. CC:; President,
Peralta CC; see Dorothy Kellogg for details.

SECRETARY II -- Student health services:
2 yrs. post high school training plus 3
yrs. exp. Type 60 wpm, take dictation,
work under pressure. 10 mo. position
Sept. 1-June 30. Closes Aug. 10. See
Peggy Moore.

ASST. PROF. BUSINESS ED. -- includes

self-paced, open entry/open exit. See
Dorothy Kellogg for details.

VITAL STATISTICS

BORN -- To Pat Tiller, a boy
Matthew Lloyd, July 27. Weight 6 1b.,
1820z 212%
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NEW ESTIMATES LOWER TAX RATE -- County assessors' estimates that the true cash value (TCV)
of area homes will increase about 13 percent this year has lowered the estimated tax rate
about seven cents per thousand to $1.52 for 1974-75--subject, of course, to approval of

~~the special levy Sept. 17. Bill Mansell said the increase in TCV is about 5 percent above
~what had originally been expected this year, and could conceivably go higher, which in
turn, could further lower the estimated tax rate.

SPEAKING OF ELECTIONS -- Unregistered voters have until Saturday to register for the
Sept. 17 election. Campus registrars are Lyle Swetland (administration building) and
Rick Mathews (Student Awareness Center).

LIVING ROOM REFERENDUM SCHEDULED -- The District 4-J budget proposal, which will be
joining the LCC measure on the same Sept. 17 ballot, will be discussed Aug. 29 during
another "Living Room Referendum" sponsored by KLCC. Jonathan West will be among several
local education experts who will be discussing the budget and other educational matters
during the broadcast, scheduled to begin at 7 p.m. over KUGN, KZEL, KLCC and Cable TV
Channel 7. Additionally, ballots will be published in the Aug. 29 editions of the
Register-Guard, Valley News and Oregon Daily Emerald for audience members who wish to
vote on the issues discussed.

VETS OFFICE MOVES -- The Veterans' Affairs office has moved to the old Staff Lounge. Along
the way it picked up a new staff member, Wayne Gripp, a VA representative who will assist
the permanent staff.

GYMS CLOSED -- Both gymnasiums will be closed beginning today for about 3 weeks while
the floors are sanded and resealed.

BUDGET REVIEW TODAY, TOMORROW -- Review of the proposed ASLCC budget will take place
~~today and Tuesday, from 2-4 p.m. in Adm. 202.

TICKETS AVAILABLE -- Ten free tickets for "Kids Bonanza Night" (Em's vs. Seattle) are
available from Information and Publications. The tickets, for use Aug. 27 by youngsters
16 and under, are available on a first come, first served basis.



JOB OPENINGS OFF CAMPUS -- Extension agent in Prineville (0SU); data processing instructor
and reading specialist at Portland CC; reading instructor at Fort Steilacoom CC; Fire
science technology coordinator at Harrisburg (Penna.) Area CC; college president at

Ohlone (Fremont, Calif.) College; director of public information at Centeral Oregon CC;

regional coordinator of career education for Lane IED.

Dorothy Kellogg.
CLASSIFIED

HOUSE TO SHARE -- Two bedrms. avail. in
3 bdrm. duplex. Nice, large duplex w/
fireplace, deck, W&D, located Jefferson

and 27th. $68.33 for larger rm.; $58.33
for smaller. Share rest of house and
utilities. Call Jeff at 687-2362.

HOUSE FOR RENT -- Avail. Aug. 15. Older
3 bdrm. River Road home, carpeted, family
room, fireplace, wine cellar, workshop,
2-car carport, garden, covered patio,
fenced yard, on bus 1ine. Call Bob
Boettcher. 342-2760 or ext. 274.

FOR SALE -- Climatic-Aire auto air cond.,
model Custom VII. It works! $75. Call
John Loughlin, ext. 386.

FINAL SUMMER CLOSE-OUT -- Kittens. All
must go. '75 models arriving soon. Call
ext. 340. Butler's Pride.

WANTED -- Looking for a 3 or 4 bedroom
older house in SE Eugene. We have cats but
no dogs. Need to have it avil. now or
around Sept. 15 Any leads would be
appreciated. Call Mary, ext. 316 or 311.

FOR SALE -- 1972 Kawaskai 500; 2,000 original
miles; like new. $850. Also 1973 Datsun
pickup with extras, $1995. Call Phyllis at
ext. 215 or 895-2763 (Creswell) evenings.

WANT TO BUY -- Used bike, reasonable, for
11-year-old visiting grandaughter. Leads
on bikes also appreciated. Call Eva,
ext. 225, or 687-9029 evenings.

FOR SALE -- 24,000 BTU Frigidaire wall
air conditioner, $200. Call 344-6162.

FREE -- Kitten, long gray fuzzy hair.
Very cute face, green eyes, short tail,
squeeky voice. Lovable. Housebrcken.
Call Robin, ext. 244, or 689-3709 or
345-3747.

FOR SALE -- 35mm camera, $25. Complete
Poloroid camera set, $50. Call Judy,
(@ A8

For details on these jobs see

EMPLOYMENT

ADMISSIONS CLERK -- High School or equiv.
3 yrs. experience, type 60 wpm half-time.

ADMIN. SECRETARY -- Two years post h.s.
training. Three years exp., 60 wpm typing;
100 wpm shorthand; work under pressure;
resident of Lane County outside Eugene,
unemployed for min. of two weeks. Closes
Aug. 16. See Peggy Moore. Call ext. 321.

ADULT ED. COORDINATOR -- Masters degree
desirable. Implement and manage adult ed.
classes; closes Aug. 21. Starts Sept. 1
See Dorothy Kellogg.
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CLASSIFIED TO VOTE ON AGREEMENT---Classified employees will vote tomorrow (Tuesday) on
the tentative agreement reached last week by the Board and classified negotiating

teams. All who are in the classified bargaining unit (in other words, you don't have to
be a member of the American Federation of Teachers to participate) are eligible to vote
at one of the two meetings scheduled for the Board Room, Day and swing shift employees
will meet at 5 p.m. and graveyard workers will meet at a time of their chosing,

Many of the terms of the agreement must be kept secret until tomorrow but a large
number of them are available for study in a notebook in the library office. Those

that aren't outlined in the notebook will be explained in detail at tomorrow's meetings.
National AFT representative Lloyd Zimmerman will join the LCC negotiators in explaining
the agreement.

Both the Board of Educatiou and the classified staff must ratify the agreement before
it becomes effective.

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED---Volunteers are being sought ‘who are willing to hold question-and-
answer ''coffee hours" in their homes prior to the Sept. 17 special election. Coordinator
for the coffee hours Barbara Piercey said that volunteers should plan to hold the

coffees between Sept. 9-16 and urges that they invite at least 10 guests. Coffee,
refreshments and publicity will be provided by the college unless the host or hostess
wishes otherwise. To volunteer call Mrs. Piercey at 687-8811 or Anne Stewart at ext. 340
on campus. And if you can't hold a coffee your help is still needed for telephoning

other election volunteers. For details call Mrs. Piercey.

GYMS OPEN---After being closed for sanding and resealing the gym floors are working
again...and so are the gyms. Badminton junkies can be back on the courts again beginning
today.

PAYROLL WORKSHEET CHANGE---For this month only, Payroll worksheets will not be available

from the business office until 2 p.m. on Aug. 22,



BOARD TO MEET WEDNESDAY---Status reports on the Siuslaw Center and maintenance building
projects will be presented to the Board of Education Wednesday during a special

meeting at 7:30 p.m. in Adm. 202,

At the Board's last meeting architects were authorized

to make cuts in the Siuslaw Center to bring expected construction costs closer to
the budget, ‘The Board is also expected to deal further with the Dennis Celorie appeal
and to hold some preliminary discussion on a review of Board Policies 2151.1 and 4151

(Institutional Bill of Rights and the Right to Appeal).

The discussion will be considered

a first reading so that changes or modiflications can be discussed with the Board and staff

over the next few meetings.
policy changes.

A review board will be involved in any consideration of

CLOTHES AVAILABLE---Childrens' and baby clothes are available on a need basis from the

Asbury United Methodist Church (1090 Berntzen in Eugene) each Wednesday.

The used

clothes will be distributed free to those unable to pay and at a small charge to

those who can afford it.

CLASSIFIED

FOR SALE---35 gal. plexiglass aquarium,
includes light, filters, heater etc.
Excellent cond. $75. Call Bev at ext 355.

FOR SALE---Sailboat! Lightning #8334, rigged

for racing, current measurement cert., dream to
daysail. main, jib, spinnaker and extras. Good
trailer. Offer. €all Brian ext.

HOUSE TO SHARE--1,863 sq. ft. Call Sid Austin

in the mail room, ext. 315.

VITAL STATISTICS

BORN--To Bill and Britt Powell,
a girl Inger. Aug. 13.

251 or 343-6586.

Call 688-8295 for details.

EMPLOYMENT

SWITCHBOARD OPERATOR, six mo. exp. as
PBX operator. Closes Aug. 21. Apply
to Carol Beckley.

Automotive teacher, tutor--Min. of

two yrs. college w/ emph. on auto

tech and ed., plus min. two yrs. trade
exp. as mechanic. Closes Sept. 15. See
Dorothy Kellogg.
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BOARD DELAYS ACTION---The classified staff, which voted almost unanimou=ly Tuesday to
accept a tentative working agreement for this year, will have to wait a little longer
for the Board of Education to act on the ratification. The Board discussed the
classified contract last night during executive session but took no action, primarily
to give Board members more time to study the agreement., A decision by the Board should
come soon.

PRESENTATION TOMORROW---The Duane Loppnow sculpture, to be sited in the large pool at

the west entrance, will be officially presented to the college Friday at noon. President
Schafer will accept the gift during a brief ceremony at poolside. All staff members are
welcome to attend.

GYMS TO OPEN MONDAY---The main and auxiliary gymnasiums will be open Monday, Aug. 26.
Last week's Daily was wrong when it said the gyms would be open Monday, Aug. 19.
Nobody's perfect.

PAYROLL WORKSHEETS---For this month only, payroll worksheets will not be available from
the business office until 2 p.m. today.

T-SHIRTS AVAILABLE---Promotional T-shirts advertising the national junior and community
college cross country championships (hosted by LCC in November) are available for

$2.75 each from the health and physical education department. A sample is on display
in the trophy case located in the main gym lobby.

OFF CAMPUS JOBS---Extension agent (rural development) for Tillamook County. Apply
by Sept. 6. See Dorothy Kellogg for details,



__CLASSIFIED

FREE--If you don't take my kittens T'l1l
sell them to a travel ing mahout who will
do unspeakable things to them because
that is his nature. Butler's Pride. 340.

FOR SALE---35 gal. plexiglass aquarium,
includes light, filters, heater etec.
Excellent cond. S$75. Call Bev at ext 355.

FOR SALE---Sailboat! Lightning #8334, rigged
for racing, current measurement cert., dream to
daysail. main, jib, spinnaker and extras. Good

trailer. Offer., Call Brian ext. 251 or 343-6586.

HOUSE TO SHARE--1,863 sq. ft. Call Sid Austin
in the mail room, ext. 315.

EMPLOYMENT —

Auto body and Fender/Insurance Adjusting
instructor (Closes Sept. 15); Cooperative
Work Experience Coordinator (Closes Sept.6):
Instructor/Aide Business Dept. (Clo-es

Sept. 6) two Part-Time instructor's for
Study Skills (12 wks., 36 wks. Close Aug.
29). Apply to Dorothy Kellogg.
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PRESIDENTS ON TUBE TONIGHT -- The differences between four-year colleges and universities and
two-year community colleges will be discussed on television tonight by three college
presidents (including President Schafer) and the chancellor of the state system of higher
education. Presidents Schafer, Robert Clark (University of Oregon), Robert MacVicar

(Oregon State University)., and Chancellor Roy Lieuallen will appear on the program "What

is the Difference?" tonight at 7 on KVAL-TV, Channel 13. The program, taped yesterday,

is an excellent discussion of the differences between and the similarities shared by the

two types of institutions.

APPLICANTS SOUGHT FOR SPAF -- Staff members or students interested in being appointed to

the newly-created Special Program Activity Fund committee should apply soon to the director
of Student Activities, Jay Jones. The committee, established to oversee how student funds
are spent, has room for three students and three staff members, all appointed by the student
government and the college president. Currently, student government, health services,
athletics and The Torch receive funds from SPAF. However, other programs can be funded by
SPAF if they meet the following criteria:

" * Must receive a portion of its funding from the college general fund by virtue
of (a) actual dollars committed to the program, and (b) assignment of permanent staff with
responsibility delegated by the college to the program.

* Must operate on a daily programmatic basis. Application to qualify for SPAF
funding must be submitted to the office of the dean of students. "

For further information about SPAF or appointment to the committee, call Jay Jones, ext. 231.
SIGN TIME -- In an effort to ensure that LCC lawn signs are (a) not up too long, and (b)

go up all over the county at about the same time, the election committee has asked that
staff members with "LCC Yes" signs put them on their lawns between Sept. 5 and 7.

PACKAGE MISSING -- A package of ten books from Serina Press is missing. If you have it,
please contact the purchasing office.

ORDER TODAY -- If you want to get a 1975 calendar.



CLASSIFIED

FOR RENT -- Sleeping room w/bath,
laundry and breakfast privileges.
Direct entrance. One block from
blis. 10 min. hromt ECE S Ex B 813,

HOME WANTED -- I am looking for a place
to live; quiet, clean and a home. I_can
pay up to $110 a mo.; am also 100k1ng

for small office space to share in which

to function as student health coordinator.

I'm tired of carrying my office around in
a brief case. Please call Ed Langston,
ext. 301 and leave message. Thanks.

GOOD HOME WANTED -- for two 1/2 grown,
gray kittens. Call Peggy, ext. 321.

KITTEN -- One left. Call ext. 340.
Butler's Pride.

EMPLOYMENT

SECRETARY I - Language Arts
(Communications Skills). Two years'
post-high school training in
secretarial science and office
procedures (may be waived as entry
requirement if applicant possesses
acceptable prior secretarial
experience or can demonstrate job
proficiency). Two years' secretarial
experience; ability to type at 60 wpm,
to take dication at 80 wpm. Closes
September 9; contact Carol Beckley
for application. (9-month position)

STUDENT RECORDS CLERK - High

school graduate or equivalent; one year
of progressively responsible office
experience; high clerical aptitude;
skilled typist; ability to work
independently; ability to work
under pressure and meet deadlines.
Some community college or college
background and some knowledge of
data processing are desirable but
not necessary to qualify for the
position. Closes September 16;
contact Carol Beckley for
application.



